


















Paul Gormley and Kimi Iguchi 

56 Salter Street 

Portsmouth, NH  03801 

November 4, 2024 

 

Historic District Committee Portsmouth, NH 

1 Junkins Avenue 

Portsmouth, NH 03801 

 

Dear Members of the Historic District Committee, 

We are writing to express our concerns regarding the proposed roof deck addition at 53 Pray Steet, 
which is in remarkably close proximity to our property at 56 Salter Street. While we understand the 
desire for outdoor living space, we believe this proposed alteration will have significant negative 
impacts on both the privacy of our property and potentially its value. 

Privacy Concerns: 

The proposed roof deck would create a direct line of sight into our property, particularly the patio 
sitting area and small front yard. This elevated vantage point would severely compromise the 
privacy that our family currently enjoys in our home and outdoor spaces. The loss of privacy could 
significantly aƯect our quality of life and our ability to comfortably use our property. Furthermore, 
much of our yard space is already exposed to the street. We cherish the area that is more private 
and have gone to great lengths to install landscaping to create more privacy. 

Property Value Impact: 

We are also concerned about the potential negative impact on our property's value. The loss of 
privacy could potentially make our property less desirable to future buyers, possibly decreasing its 
market value. Given the compact nature of our neighborhood, the limited private space we enjoy is 
a precious commodity. The proposed roof deck threatens to erode this privacy, potentially 
diminishing our property's attractiveness and worth in the real estate market. 

Historic Preservation: 

As residents of a historic district, we all share the responsibility of preserving the architectural 
integrity and character of our neighborhood. 

Request for Consideration: 

We respectfully request that the Historic District Committee carefully consider these concerns 
when reviewing the proposal for the roof deck at 53 Pray Street. We would appreciate the 
opportunity to explore potential alternatives or modifications that could address these issues while 



still allowing for improvements to the neighboring property. We included pictures to help 
understand the situation. 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. We look forward to your response and to 
working together to maintain the character and value of our historic neighborhood. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Paul Gormley & Kimi Iguchi 
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